
 

 
Previous consultation 

 

In 2023, North Somerset Council held a consultation into the possible introduction of a 

Residents’ Parking Scheme in Weston-super-Mare. 

 

The consultation helped the Council better understand parking issues impacting the 

local area and its residents. This engagement produced valuable feedback, which has 

been considered in further development of the Weston-super-Mare Residents’ Parking 

Scheme.  

 

Consultation feedback Response 

General agreement on streets within the 

scheme, but some concern around 

possible knock-on effects to 

neighbouring streets. 

This is a pilot scheme and may help 

inform future schemes in neighbouring 

areas helping reduce possible impacts 

Proposed hours of operation were 

supported by those within the 

Residents’ Parking Scheme and less so 

with those outside of it. 

 

The proposals have been amended to 

be consistent between the resident 

parking and pay and display parking 

Some concerns were raised by those by 

those with multiple vehicles. 

 

Residents with driveways may apply to 

have the double yellow line across their 

access removed so they may park 

across their drop kerbs. Permits are 

available in Locking Road car park for 

additional vehicles. The scheme will be 

reviewed after 12 months and the 

amount of available parking assessed. 

Some businesses and organisations 

had some specific needs that they felt 

were not met by the current proposal. 

 

Business and customer permits have 

been accommodated within the resident 

parking scheme. Business and 

customer permits are available for 

Locking Road car park. 

Concerns raised by Blue Badge 

holders. 

 

Blue badge spaces are available within 

the area. Residents with blue badges 

may apply for a resident permit. 

 

As set out in the Introducing the Residents’ Parking Scheme section, the Weston-super-

Mare scheme now requires a further statutory consultation through the TRO process. 
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Advertisements setting out how to comment on the TRO will be published in the coming 

weeks. We expect the statutory consultation period to begin in October. 

If you have any questions about the scheme or would like further information about 

upcoming consultation activity, please contact traffic.orders@n-somerset.gov.uk  
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